
 
 

Appendix OO. 
 
Background or 'Project Specifics' – Application MF096/T2 
 
To provide an electrical hook – up to a highway verge at Main Road, 
Cadoxton, to facilitate community events. 
 
This bid has been developed to 'Enhance existing Council Services’ 
and to prepare the area in readiness for the staging of future 
community activities. 
 
The funding will be used to supply and install an electrical standpoint 
to allow safe supply of energy for Christmas festivities and the future 
planned development of the verge. Central Cadoxton has no green, 
flat open space that can be utilised for people to gather, mix, and enjoy 
each other’s company and stage fundraising events. This installation 
will in the future be added to with benches, guard rails and raised 
planters to give the feel of a village green and a safe environment for 
children’s games and the elderly. 
 
The need for this initiative has come to the attention of the local Ward 
Member. The project proposal is to create a venue for the community 
to come together on a green open space. Earlier events and fetes 
staged on the tarmac surface at the car park in the ‘Crown & Sceptre’ 
and the church have had success but the verge is larger and can be 
more easily adapted to host more ambitious undertakings. 
 
The scheme has no further financial implications for NPTCBC as there 
will be a metered supply for electricity connected to the ‘Green Dragon’ 
Public House. The Council’s Public Lighting Dept. has been 
instrumental in arriving at these arrangements. 

 
Recommendations 
 
The project is valued at £4,900.00 (net).The Applicant, Councillor 
Annette Wingrave would wish to fund this project from her Members 
Fund allocation. 

 
The project proposal is recommended for approval and financial 
support under the Members Community Fund. 


